ROCHFORD BOWLING CLUB

Minutes of the Short Mat AGM
7th April 2010
.

     The Chairman John Pavitt welcomed the 35 members attending and thanked them for   

       their support. 
 1   Apologies
      Received from Ken Mitchell

2    Minutes of the last meeting.

      These having been circulated were taken as read. Acceptance proposed by Gordon    

      Sellears, seconded by Peter Field and accepted.

3    Matters arising
      There were no matters arising.

4    Captains Report  
      Connie Newman
      Connie told the meeting that 24 friendly matches had been played which had been   

       well supported.  

      Connie asked the meeting if members would like more friendly matches. This    

       was agreed.

      Connie then informed the meeting of the donations to a new Short Mat. A vote of     

      Thanks were proposed to Debbie Constable for her part in obtaining these donations.
      John Pavitt    

      John reported that the South East Essex League team were promoted as 

      Champions. The team had also reached the finals of the Cliff Hercock Trophy.
      He hoped that we would be in a position to run a second team next season. With this      

      in mind it was proposed to put up a notice asking for  players in early August.

5    Secretary’s Report

      Keith Smalley
      Keith started by thanking all members for their support during the year. The takings     

      for rink fees etc was £2969 which was approx £700 up on the previous year. This did    

      include a rise of 50 pence in rink fees. Expenses were running about the same as the     

      previous year.
      The reluctance of members to act as team leaders was discussed, the point being    

      made that unless members acted as Team Leaders the leagues could not run.

      Keith then informed everyone that he was standing down as secretary after 8 years in    

      the post.

  6  Competitions

       Ted Pollard
       Ted thanked all members who participated in the competition and congratulated all     

       the winners. The comps had run smoothly and he had enjoyed running them.

7     Election of Officers

       Captains.      Connie Newman and John Pavitt

       Secretary.     Vacant

       Committee.    Deb Constable, Margaret & Ed Willmot.

8   Any Other Business
     Deb Constable was elected as Short Mat Representative on the committee.

     Locking up procedure was discussed as this had not always been adhered to. As a    

     result the club had remained unlocked on two occasions. John Pavitt volunteered to    

     instruct any member who was unsure.  

     There seemed to be some question on dress code. Dress code is as follows for Short   

     Mat

     Roll-ups                                   No dress code,

     Friendlies & Leagues              White Top Grey Trousers or Skirts

     South East Essex League        Club Shirt and Grey Trousers or Skirts.

    A vote of thanks was proposed to all the committee for their work, by Mike Spackman.    

    This was passed with applause.

    The meeting concluded with the presentation of the vouchers for the League winners

